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There has only been one meeting of this Committee since my last report to Council. However, as two extra items were added late to the agenda, the meeting lasted all day and the item on the Local Plan Review has had to be rescheduled to 15 April. By the time of this Council meeting the Committee’s work on the Local Plan should be completed. There will be a presentation to all councillors on the Review of the Local Plan at an informal meeting of the full Council on 10 May.  It will then go to the executive on 17 May and to a full, formal Council on 1 June. 

A call-in on the financial rent arrangements of the Cumbria Chamber of Commerce did not in the end take place. Between the date of the call-in and the arranged date of the meeting the financial issues were satisfactorily resolved.

On 23 March I attended a seminar in Birmingham along with the Executive Director Maggie Mooney.  The subject was “Scrutinising Regeneration, Partnerships and Economic Development” and was delivered by Birmingham University. Both the Director and I found the seminar interesting and very useful. One of the problems the authority found when undertaking the Best Value Review into Supporting Communities was the lack of information as to how other authorities performed particularly in their partnership role. As partnerships are increasingly the most common way of delivering services it is important that authorities find the most effective ways of engaging in partnerships. The seminar was useful in that it helped to plug some of the gaps in our knowledge and gave us some good examples of work being undertaken in other authorities. Bradford gave a particularly interesting outline of how they had undertaken scrutiny of regeneration in their authority. 
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